DATE
Assembly Member Patrick O’Donnell, Chair

Assembly Education Committee

Legislative Office Building, 1020 N Street, Room 159

Sacramento, CA 95814

RE: Support of Eric Paredes Sudden Cardiac Arrest Prevention Act Amendments – AB1933

Dear Assembly Member O’Donnell:
I am proud to inform you that we support the proposed amendments to elevate Sudden Cardiac Arrest prevention among our student athletes.

AB1933 evolves the conversation about protecting the one in 300 youth with an undetected heart condition that puts them at risk for Sudden Cardiac Arrest by encouraging parents and guardians to request a more robust cardiac risk assessment as part of pre-participation sports physicals.
Studies show that the standard physical exam misses up to 90% of youth at risk, evidenced by research that electrocardiogram (ECG) testing is proven to find more undetected heart conditions than history and physical alone. 

This legislation educates parents and guardians about the value of a more comprehensive assessment using an ECG and shares important information about how to more effectively clear and/or re-clear their student athlete should they be removed from play due to fainting or another perceived cardiac condition, which is part of the current law.

The CDC’s Whole School, Whole Community, Whole Child (WSCC) Model shows that schools are a highly effective pathway for promoting student wellness through education collaborations. This bill does not usurp parental choice but instead empowers them to better manage their youth’s heart health— a worthy initiative considering the thousands we lose annually to a syndrome that could be prevented if we just took the time to be sure our kids’ hearts are ready to play.

We look forward to the passage of AB1933.

Sincerely,
INSERT YOUR NAME
